
Meeting Minutes
City of Midfield, Alabama

City Council

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday, February 8, 2010 at 
7:00 pm with Mayor Richardson presiding.
 
Council member Janice Anderson gave the invocation.
 
Tameeka Ephriam called roll. The following members were present:  Reginald Wilson, Janice Anderson, Terry 
Adams, Velma Johnson and Jimmie Robinson. Tameeka Ephriam acted as clerk.  A quorum being present the 
meeting opened for transaction of business.
 
Approval of published minutes from last Council Meeting and Special Call Meeting:  Council member 
Velma Johnson made the motion to approve the published minutes from the last regular Council meeting.  The 
motion was seconded by Council member Janice Anderson.  All members present voted aye passing the motion 
unanimously.
 
Approval of payment of bills:  Council member Janice Anderson made a motion to suspend the rules for 
immediate consideration and pay February #1 for $19,718.56.  The motion was seconded by Council member 
Velma Johnson to approve the payment of February #1 bills for $19,718.56.  All members present vote aye 
passing the motion unanimously. 
 
Approval of Ordinance No. 20097D:  Repealing Ordinance No. 2009-7C Amending Ordinance No. 2009-
7A.  Council member Velma Johnson made a motion to approve Ordinance No. 2009-7D.  The motion was 
seconded by Council member Reginald Wilson.  All members present vote aye passing the motion 
unanimously.
 
Approval of New Business License for Rockett’s Car Audio & Tint located at 587 A Bessemer Super 
Highway.  Council member Velma Johnson made a motion to approve New Business Rockett’s Car Audio & 
Tint.  The motion was seconded by Council member Terry Adams.  All members present vote aye passing the 
motion unanimously.
 
Approval of New Business License for J & G Auto Repair Shop located at 500 B Bessemer Super 
Highway.  Council member Velma Johnson made a motion to approve New Business License for J & G Auto 
Repair Shop.  The motion was seconded by Council member Terry Adams.  All members present vote aye 
passing the motion unanimously.
 
Report from the Mayor: None
 



Report from the Council: Council member Velma Johnson reported that there are applications at the 
Community Center and Library for home improvement assistance and that she was informed that only 12 
applications has been received.
 
Open Meeting to the Public:  None
 
Adjournment:  Council member Janice Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Council member 
Reginald Wilson seconded the motion.   All members present voted aye passing the motion unanimously.


